Uncovering a Buried Tramway in Reigate 
On 30/5/18 four members spent an interesting morning searching for the remains on an 18-inch handworked lines deep in a wood south of Reigate, whose location we have been asked not to reveal.

In the mid 1940s member Norman Drake, who now lives in Australia, lived nearby in a smallholding & remembers, as a child,  seeing at a distance a working handworked line, but he & his sister did not investigate closer.

In 1995 & 1996 Norman found time on visits to the UK to investigate the line further & was shown some remains. He unearthed about 20 metres of track, as well as points & a wagon turntable and was told that the line was used for muck removal from a piggery.

With only a little difficulty due to the increase in vegetation since Norman’s previous visits the line was located. All that was visible were two very light rails crossing a small ditch with the rails deep beneath leaf mould & with small trees & bushes growing between the rails.

The group was armed with a selection of garden implements & unearthed about ten metres of track.     We were unable to get to the site of the points & turntable due very dense vegetation.

In the other direction, towards the piggery, we traced the track which finished abruptly at a fishplated joint & we theorised that the track had been lifted as far as this point. 

A 25-inch o/s map dated 1935  has since been located & shows the course of the line.

Norman wrote up his recollection, including his 1990s visit in an article for the Narrow Gauge entitled “A member’s story” in issue 173 that was published in Spring 2001. (link to PDF file is on the news page.)

The really interesting aspect of this visit is that the ‘pig muck railway’ does NOT seem to be the line that Norman saw in the 1940s !

No traces of this line have [yet] been found & one current theory is that there was some sort of NG-served store of military equipment that was probably used during WW2.

Further investigation & research is taking place & the intention is to write up our findings as a full article in a future ‘Narrow Gauge’ together with Norman’s original article.

In the meantime the 3-page article will be placed on the NGRS website & may be of interest who have not seen the article [or lost their copy !].

Members without access to the internet are invited to write to the Visits Organiser, Mike Jackson,   who can supply printed copies.  A SAE would be appreciated.

A most interesting visit !
From Mike Jackson 
